
 

       CITY OF BELLEFONTAINE NEIGHBORS 

                          YOUTH COMMISSION 

                               March 19, 2012 

 

PRESENT:   Scott Schultz, Rich Pflueger, Theresa Toczylowski, John Duhadway, Wayne Anderson, 

Carnell Jones, and Jean King.  Alderman John Jordan, and Mayor Doerr were also present.  A potential 

new member, Yolanda Po, was also present. 

 

ABSENT:  Ben Seres and Vanessa Lardge.   

 

TRIVIA NIGHT :  Event went very well.  Attendance was approx. 26 kids.  The group enjoyed the 

pizza and the special games in-between rounds of trivia.  Group was well behaved and helped put up 

chairs and tables after the event. 

 

YOUTH IN GOVERNMENT:  Event was held March 15
th 

 immediately after the scheduled 

Alderman Board meeting.  Small group this year (only 7 kids) but a talkative bunch.  Meeting ran 

about one hour.  We had very few practices with all the high school kids present and that ‘showed’ a 

little bit during the actual event. 

 

BIKE RODEO:  This event has tentatively been scheduled for May 19
th

 with a rain date of May 26
th

.  

Officer Vassallo has reserved SafetyVille on these dates.  No one has volunteered to chair this event.  

We discussed all the work that will be required for a successful event and everyone volunteered for the 

different tasks.  We will need to solicit donations from the ‘Knights’, and the Holy Name of Jesus 

Men’s Club and Ladies Guild.  Scott will contact Officer Vassallo soon to discuss details and to order 

helmets.  Rich will check with Mark Dickerson regarding tables and chairs and other equipment.  We 

will also ask Mark to purchase ‘pouch’ drinks instead of cans of soda.  Rich will contact the Holy 

Name of Jesus Youth Group to see if they are interested in helping out again this year.  Scott will 

create a flyer to be distributed to the local schools. 

 

FISHING DERBY:  We have selected Saturday June 9
th

 for this event.  Rich and Scott will chair this 

event.  Rich has contacted the Missouri Conservation Department and they have reserved the lakes at 

the Missouri Veterans Home again for our morning fishing. 

 

FAMILY GOLF NIGHTS:  Our tentative date for this event is June 15
th

.  Scott will contact the Rec. 

Center to see which Fridays will be available.  We are considering moving the Youth Pool Party to 

July and possibly moving one of our Family Golf Nights into August.  Theresa will discuss with 

Martha Snead at the Rec. Center. 

 

 

 

 

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON MONDAY APRIL 16
th

 2012, AT 7:30 P.M. AT CITY 

HALL. 


